
Attention: El Mirage Volunteers, Racers, Crew & Spectators 
 
Russ Eyres attended the Friends of El Mirage Meeting and noticed that the Lake Road is 
well maintained and better than the lakebed surface, especially on the East End. We 
would recommend you take this route to help with the preservation of the lakebed surface.  
 
To get to Lake Road, simply continue past the visitor center on the paved road to the next 
intersection. Turn left on Colusa Road, continue west till you are almost at the lakebed. 
Then turn right on a gravel, recently groomed, well maintained road covered with DG and 
gravel.  
 
On your left you will see some very small vertical signs with the exit number on them 
showing groomed “finger roads” leading out onto the lakebed surface. You can follow 
Lake Road all the way around the West corner until you reach the SCTA Building access 
road at the west entrance, then simply turn left and down onto the lakebed surface near 
the SCTA starting line.  
 
It's about 1.1 miles longer than crossing the lakebed on the surface, both raising lots of 
dust and further damaging the surface we are trying to preserve. There are other labeled 
exit fingers but only #5 and #10 go anywhere near where you want to go. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Bill Lattin 
SCTA President 
 


